Valley City Tourism Meeting –  September 20, 2022

Present: Amy Pederson, Mary Lee Nielson, Scott Tichy, Mark Potts, Kay Vinje, Jacob Gottenborg, Terry Johnson, Steph Nelsen, Tanya Couture
Minutes- Kay V. moved to approve minutes. Terry J. seconded.  Motion carried.
Financial Statement/Bills- Scott T. made a motion to approve financials, Terry J. seconded. Motion carried.
Grant Requests: 50/50 Sale & Show October 16-19 at NDWS requested $500.  Mark P. moved to approve and Scott T. seconded. Motion carried. VCPR requested $200 per tourney for 5 tournaments (some in 2023) for a total of $1000. Scott T. moved to approve. Mark P. seconded. Motion carried. (The full amount to be taken out of 2022 budget). 
Advertising Opportunities: AAA Planning Vacation ad for $150 has been purchased.
Marketing Coordinator Updates: Amy reported for Macy: Summer Vikes on Central was a success with 25 business booths and approximately 1000 in attendance. Macy attended MarketSquare on VCSU campus and gave out several guides and visited about NCT hiking in area. She will be attending the October Summit in Dickinson to learn about 2023 marketing through ND Tourism. The Community Calendar is rolled out, Macy and others are working to educate businesses to add own events. The board suggested spending some advertising money on Facebook etc to promote the calendar. 
Chamber Updates: Kay informed the group that the Chamber fiscal year is almost over. There are two new board members. Ladies Day is the next big event.
NDWS Updates: Jacob gave a thank you for supporting the High School Rodeo. There were over 300 contestants bringing in over 600 people to the event. Upcoming shows are: Sept. 24-Oct. 2 ND Quarter Horse Show, October 6-9 Great Midwest Horse Show, Oct. 13-16 50/50 Show and Sale, Dec. 2-4 North Star Classic. He gave a report on camping at the NDWS- 30 sites, some with electricity. The NDWS doesn’t allow camping during the Winter Show.
Brainstorming: 
Other: 
Budget Discussion- Mary Lee made a motion to use $20,000 from Reserve Funds for the Sheyenne 
River Water Trail. Scott T. seconded. Scott gave a report on the new docking systems the money would be used for. The docks are an addition not planned for in original grants. Motion carried. Scott T. made a motion to approve the 2023 Budget as presented with the addition of using $20,000 out of Reserve Funds for the Sheyenne River Water Trail. Steph N. seconded.  Motion carried.

Upcoming Events for VCPR: Movie on Oct. 20, Trunk or Treat Oct. 29 with a costume 5K run.

Macy sent a request for fall photos that can be used on social media. Please send to macys@vcparks.com
She also reminded members that if they can’t be at a meeting they can send a replacement. Macy would like to know if you are attending and please send name of replacement if you can’t come. We will be looking at updating the bylaws. 

Mark P. moved to adjourn the meeting, Scott T. seconded. 
Next meeting-  August 16, 2022 at 10:30 am at the Rosebud Visitor Center
